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Name *  Carrie James  

Expo 

To Whom it May Concern, 

I have been a bartender at P5 for 6 years. I often pick up off-site work, especially at Expo. I have made a 

commitment to making this my primary source of income by cross training and taking extra shifts 

whenever possible. I am very disappointed to hear that our Unite Here Union workers were not given 

priority to work shifts at the recent Drive-in movies at Expo. This income would have made a big 

difference to myself and to others struggling to make ends meet when there are so few job 

opportunities available. 

Our current crisis is not a time for Metro to abandon it's obligation to Local 8 members. Every earning 

possibility must be made available to Union workers some of whom have worked at Metro sites for 

decades. 

Neither interruption in corporate contracts nor complications due to Covid-19 leave an opening for non 

union workers to take precedence over Unite Here workers.  

I trust that you will give serious weight to this matter and take appropriate action. 

Sincerely, 

Carrie James 


